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Attendance: Scottie McDaniel, Janice Lee, Pam Eberhardt, Sheila Coyne, Debbie Haynes, Gina Bailey, Ray Sarria, Martin Varela, Tom Roza
The May 2008 meeting of the Central Services Classified Senate (CSCS) was held at 1:30pm on May 7, 2008 in the District Board Room and was conducted by President Scottie McDaniel.

1) Review and Approve Minutes
Scottie McDaniel called the meeting to order. A sign-in sheet was made available to all attendees.  The minutes for the April meeting were approved with minor changes
2) Treasurer’s Report
Debbie Haynes reported on CSCS finances. 
3) CSCS Sub-Committee Meeting Reports
Publications – Newsletter

Newsletter Subcommittee has not met.  Next newsletter publication is planned for August-September 2008.  Everyone was encouraged to contribute articles to the newsletter

Employee of the Month

There are enough nominees to get us through June.

Retreat

Everything is set for May 16 Retreat.  

Estimated 155 employees have responded indicating they would be attending.  Some employees indicating they would not be attending because of the distance and the cost of gas.  Car-pooling was strongly encouraged.  

300 parking passes will be available for those who drive.  

5 breakout sessions are planned plus a presentation by Dick Henning on the Celebrity Forum.

There will be some great raffle prizes that will be given away at the Retreat. 

Retreat Committee members will be attending each of the breakout sessions and evaluate their effectiveness.  

There will be a post-Retreat meeting by the subcommittee to review the results of the Retreat.
4) New Hire Committee
Ray Sarria provided a list of new hires for the period since January 2008.  Next round of orientations which will be held during the May-June timeframe.  This is still a pilot program and the CSCS will evaluate its effectiveness after the next round of orientations.
5) District Committee Reports
    Budget Committee

There was no report provided
   Chancellor Advisory Council (CAC)

Discussion on budget projections & various scenarios.  Still waiting on the Governor’s May revised budget proposal.  There is a possibility there will be no growth funding from the State for 2008-09. After the May Revised budget is presented, the District will develop a more firm set of budget numbers and factors
ETAC

New Abaca anti-spam firewall was discussed.  A study will be initiated to look into a network upgrade since the last study was conducted over 7 years ago and network technology has changed so much.  The study will include both voice (telephone) and data and be primarily funded by the MeasureC bond measures. Hardware/software standards were discussed including changes from Apple on their new Apple laptop.  A Security Procedures document was made available to the CSCS by Pam Eberhardt.
EIS Steering Committee

Andrew LaManque is the current CSCS rep.  The EIS Steering Committee only wants one rep from the three Classified Senates.  Andrew volunteered to be the rep.  De Anza concurred, but Foothill did not and wants all the Senates  represented individually, not thru one rep.  David Garrido President from Foothill Classified Senate, will have a meeting with Fred Sherman about all three Senates being involved and the importance of shared governance required by the education code.  If the meeting does not produce an agreement, all three senates will meet and David will have a meeting with Martha Kanter. Scottie provided a handout entitled the “EIS Implementation/Proposed Organization Structure”.
The next meeting of the CSCS will be at 1:30pm on June 4, 2008 at the Foothill/Board Room.  Scottie McDaniel adjourned the meeting.
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